
PARISH Contacts 
Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-996-1310 
Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 
Subdeacon Antin Sloboda 204-361-5071 
Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Readers, Rosary & Ushers: 204-667-8866 
Facility Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Sacristans: Vadym Purtov 204-960-9027 
Council Chair: Curtis Shupenia 204-668-2475 
Property Management Chair: 
Mike Kowalchuk  204-663-5363 
Catechism: Pat Sirski 204-453-7678 
Altar Servers - Ihor Purtov 204-417-9024 
Young Adults - President: Damon 204-667-1944 
Brotherhood - Ron Aftanas 204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
          Val Munson 204-667-7395 
Seniors - Elsie Taylor 204-257-1630 
Social Club:  Milly Manitowich 204-668-8757 
Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304 
HAVE A CONCERN? WANT TO GET MORE  
INVOLVED? LET US KNOW! 

FOR A HOSPITAL VISIT, CALL THE CLERGY 
DIRECTLY -  Please don’t procrastinate. If some 

one is taken to hospital let your priest know. Its 
quite unfair to wait until the person can not 

communicate or receive Holy Communion. Its 
called Anointing of the Sick - not “last rites”  

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія 

Пресвятої Євхаристії  
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Church: 505 Watt St. - ‘corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  

Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  

Tel: 204.661.5240 
Remember to visit www.archeparchy.ca website for 

news and information. 

LITURGICAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
10:00 am - English/Ukrainian/Українська  

    Weekdays - Будні  (see inside page) 
Confessions - Сповідь - Prior to every Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 
Weddings - Вінчання - Contact the pastor  
                         at least 6 months in advance 

 occasionally subject to change—see back page 
 

To request a Divine Liturgy or other service, please call the Parish Office. 

   

13 January 2019 13 Січня 2019      

OUR PARISH IS 100! 

Sunday After Theophany  

Be sure you and your family’s generations are remembered! 

Welcome Metropolitan Lawrence! 
Welcome to all our Parishioners and Guests! 

 
Today we continue to celebrate the many joyful feasts of this season. In our present Ukrainian 
Catholic reality - many of the feasts are doubled as both the “old” Julian Calendar and the “new” 
Gregorian Calendar are important to us one way or another. In fact, in this spirit, we find ourselves 
still in the Christmas season, but on the Sunday after the Theophany and Baptism of Our Lord in the 
Jordan and… on New Year’s Eve - old calendar. Regardless of what calendar we lean toward more, 
we are still all beginning a new year of new beginnings and hope. By the grace of God we will 
accomplish many things as individuals, with our families and as a parish. An important element to 
this success is our constancy in prayer and our trust in our Lord. Pope Francis just this last week 
spoke about this in his “general audience” where thousands gather every week to see him and 
receive his blessing and hear his message… He said, “Dear brothers and sisters: In our continuing 
catechesis on the Lord’s Prayer, we now consider Jesus’ teaching on the need for perseverance in 
prayer. We see from the Gospels that Christ’s entire life is steeped in prayer, born of his communion 
with the Father and the Holy Spirit who guides his every action. Jesus’ constant prayer is seen 
above all in the events of his passion. At the Last Supper, he intercedes for Peter’s perseverance in 
faith (cf. Lk 22:32), and his last words from the cross are a prayer for forgiveness and a confession 
of trust in the Father’s will. When the disciples ask Jesus to show them how to pray, he gives them 
the words of the “Our Father”. But he goes on to tell two parables that teach the need for constancy 
in prayer and unwavering trust that the Father will answer our petitions. As a good Father, God 
answers every prayer in his good time and according to his saving plan. Though the unfolding of that 
plan remains mysterious, we can be confident that, in the end, ours is a loving Father who longs to 
fulfill the desire for happiness present in every human heart.” 



Жертводавство  
“

1. Envelopes  (Jan. 6 2019) 1920.00 

2. Open 47.25 

3. Vigil Lights 51.45 

4. New Envelopes 263.00 

5. Sacred Art 110.00 

  Total this week $2391.70  

BINGO NEWS:  
 

Holy Eucharist — every Tuesday 
 
ST. AL’S — every Thursday  

 
PARISH AGM is booked for March 
17, 2019. 
In the Parish Auditorium following 
10 AM Divine Liturgy. 

All organizations that want to publish a report in the AGM 
booklet must have reports emailed to the Parish office no later 
than January 30th, 2019 or they will not be included. 

Join our Bible Study and Adult Faith Exploration! 
Our Bible Study meetings will continue after the Christmas Holidays. 
The next session is scheduled for Monday, January 14th. Join us every 

Monday evening beginning at 6:30 PM at the Parish Church 
Auditorium [lower level of the church]. All parishioners are 
invited!  

We are reflecting on Gospel of St.Luke. The basic text used is 
the “Revised Standard Version” which is available from our Holy 
Eucharist Bookstore as the “Ignatius Bible” and the “Didache 
Bible”. The RSV is considered by many scholars to be Bibles as 
the best translation! However, bring the version that you have 
we’ll see how it goes.  
For more details please call the Parish Office [204-667-8866] or 
directly  Subdeacon Anton Sloboda [204-361-5071]! who is 
coordinating this program  

 
Temporary Parish Office Hours 

Monday thru Thursday -  
10:00 am to 1:00 pm 

 
Fridays - 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

 
Please remember that if you do find yourself 
in the case of an emergency and/or need to 
get a hold of Father Michael and the office is 
closed—you can always call him directly at  

 
204-996-1310 

UCWLC Branch ST. Joseph’s Ukrainian Catholic Church 250 Jefferson Avenue Winnipeg, MB 

Invites to: VALENTINE SOUP & SANDWICH LUNCHEON Sunday, February 10, 2019 12:30 - 3:00 pm 

ENTERTAINMENT: Sich Band MENU: Choice of Soups & Sandwiches, Dessert, Tea/Coffee, Bake Sale Silent Auction  

ADVANCE TICKET SALES ONLY Call: Florence @ (204) 338-8372 Adults: $14.00 Children: 6-12 years: $6.00  

Children: 5 & under: Free 

The 2019 Metropolitan Archbishop Lawrence  Huculak OSBM  

New Year Levee Gala: Called to Serve — Fostering Vocations 
 

Sunday January 27 th, 2019 at St. Anne Ukrainian Catholic Church 35 

Marcie St. Winnipeg, MB. 
 

2pm Moleben and 2:30pm reception in parish hall 

Guest Speaker: Very Rev. Michael Winn, Rector, Holy Spirit Ukrainian 

Catholic Seminary 
 

Tickets $30.00 each  

Contact the chancery office to purchase and reserve tickets: 204-338-

 
The Miraculous Icon:  
Tony Hendricks 
 
Please  Evelyn Tymchak 204-667-6791 
today to have this beautiful Icon.



Date 
Epistle/Gospel Readings 

Time Service  Intention 

Sunday, January 13 2019  
 

Eph. 4:7-13 
Mt. 4:12-17 

8:00 am 
 
10:00 am 

- Служба Божа 
 
- Divine Liturgy 

- Birthday Blessings for Bishop David 
Motiuk 
- For all Parishioners 

Monday, January 14 2019 
Heb. 8:7-13 
Mk. 8:11-21 

9:00 am 
 
 

- Divine Liturgy 

 
 

- For Birthday Blessing to Lillian 
Deptuch, by her Prayer Partner 

Tuesday, January 15, 2019 
 

Heb. 9:8-10, 15-23 
Mk. 8:22-26 

9:00 am 
 

- Divine Liturgy - Blessings for Mike & Margaret 
Zazula 

Wednesday,  January 16, 2019 
 

Heb. 10:1-18 
Mk. 8:30-34 

9:00 am 
 

- Divine Liturgy - Blessings and speedy healing for Liz 
Turchyn 

Thursday, January 17  2019 
 

Heb. 13:17-21 
Lk. 6:17-23 

 

12:00 Noon - Divine Liturgy - For Vera Werbeniuk & Family 

Friday, January 18, 2019 
 

Heb. 11:8, 11-16 
Mk. 9:33—41 

 

9:00 am - Divine Liturgy  - Blessings for Stan & Sharon Baran 
and Family 
 

Saturday, January 19 2019 
 

Eph. 5: 1-8 
Lk. 14:1-11  

9:00 am  - Divine Liturgy - Blessings for Jack & Lorraine Kisil 
and family 

Sunday January 20,  2019 
Heb 13:17-21 

Lk.6:17-23 

8:00 am 
10:00 am 

- Служба Божа 
- Divine Liturgy 

- For all parishioners 
- For all the intentions of the Angels 
for Mary project 

                                        Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь                   

——————— 
LITURGY/DAY 

↓ 

————————————— 
LECTORS/EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS 

↓ 

———————————— 
GREETERS & USHERS 

↓ 

——————————— 
SACRISTAN & ALTAR 

 

Jan 13th   8 am L -- J. Lewandosky E. Kozoris S. Baran 

Jan 13th  10 am L -- sd W. Dudych 
EEM - sd A. SLoboda 

S. Skochylas & W. Lazaruk M. Smerechynski 

Jan 20th  8 am  L -- sd A. SLoboda J. Lewandosky D. Hrehirchuk 

Jan 20th  10 am  L -- D. Rewniak 
EEM - A. Tataryn 

H. Kergen & E. Taylor M. Zazula 

BLUE LAMP 
(MARIAN Side 

Altar) 

(Jan 13 – Jan. 20, 2019) 
 

Paulina Berezanska 
 

RED LAMP   
(SAVIOUR Side Altar) 

(Jan.13– Jan. 20, 2019) 

All our Parish Employees 



BTW ENVELOPES READY FOR PICK UP TODAY!!! 

Please head to the Church basement after Divine 
Liturgy to pick up your donor 
envelopes! 

And Parish 2019 Calendars are 
now available for purchase 
downstairs after Divine Liturgy. 
Calendars –suggested price of 
$5.00 all proceeds going toward the 100th 
Anniversary Fund.  

 
For all those interested in having their homes blessed by 
Father Michael, please call the parish office for a time and 
date. 

A BIG Thank YOU! to  All Parishioners of the 
Holy Eucharist who donated  toys and/or 
money to provide Christmas gifts for  children 
whose parent is in jail (who otherwise would 
not receive a gift) . All 10 gifts were delivered 

to the children on time — just before Christmas!  

Saturday, January  26th, 2019  11AM to 4PM 
Holy Eucharist Prison Fellowship is organizing a pastoral 
visit to the Headingly Correctional Center. Any 
parishioners that are interested to give their time serving 
prisoners and their families are invited to join. For details  
please contact: Subdeacon Antin Sloboda at 204 361 5071 
email: sloboda107@gmail.com.  

 PLEASE DO THIS! Please VISIT or, if you can’t, then at least CALL: 
At Home or Hospital: Mary Schurko, Alice Lapka, Steve Romas, Nadia Kozoris, Betty Burak, Mike & Sandra Rychlicki, Marilyn Lan-
gan, Courtney Smerechynski, Ollie Kowalski, Ollie Kostiuk, Mary Kozubniak, Carlene Deptuch  
Bethania Personal Care Home: Leonard Rybak        Riverview Health Centre: Mike Kowalchuk    
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe, Helen Babiniec, Jennie Huchko, 
Anne Wach,  
Fr. V. Yakowchuk, Tom Bodie 
Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk, Alexander Roberecki 
Irene Baron Eden Personal Care Home: Liz Simcoe Maples Personal Care Home: Joe Ewanochko 
Call our priests anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. Phone NUMBERS ON THE FRONT PAGE 

FULL TIME KINDERGARTEN CLASSES AT IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY SCHOOL! 

Applications for enrolment at Immaculate Heart of Mary School are now being 
accepted.  Immaculate Heart of Mary School is a Kindergarten to Grade 8 co-ed, 
Ukrainian Catholic school, that offers strong academic, spiritual, cultural, arts 
and athletic programs.  There is also before and after school supervision provid-
ed.  If you are interested in having your child educated in a Christian environ-
ment, please inquire to book your own personal tour.   Phone:  (204)582-5698         
E-mail:  ihms@ihms.mb.ca  

For more information about Immaculate Heart of Mary School visit: 
www.ihms.mb.ca 

Holy Eucharist 100th Anniversary Cookbooks  
are available for sale TODAY!!!!  Downstairs after Divine Liturgy.  

They will be available for purchase from the Parish office during office hours  
and every Sunday after Divine Liturgy!!  

To order a large quantity please call Shirley at 204-668-1485 
ONLY $12.00!! 

JUST IN TIME FOR CHRISTMAS 

Attention all Brotherhood:  We will not be meeting 
in January. Our next meeting will be Wednesday, 

February 6, 2019 

THANK YOU! to our excellent Property 
Management Team that, in spite of their 

Chairman Mike Kowalchuk still being in recovery, 
they continue to do wonderful things around the 

parish wherever repairs, maintenance and 
additions are required.  

All organizations please contact Facility Rentals with the 
dates of your upcoming events. Book your dates ahead of 
time! Also, if a booked event is being cancelled, it is of 
vital importance you notify Facility Rentals immediately so 
that our Parish doesn’t lose opportunities! 
Thank you. Carlene - 204-880-1334. 

mailto:sloboda107@gmail.com

